State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Sturtevant Service Center
9531 Rayne Road, Suite 4
Sturtevant WI 53177

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



July 3, 2012

WE Energies Attn: Mr. C. Luke Peters 333 W. Everett St. Milwaukee, WI 53203

Subject:

Closure Review for Pleasant Prairie Power Plant Tractor Garage Refueling Area, 8000

95<sup>th</sup> St., Kenosha, WI FID 230006260, BRRTS 03-30-210485

Dear Mr. Peters:

The Department received the request for site closure for the above noted property on April 2, 2012. After reviewing the documentation provided the Department requested several additional items to complete the closure review. On June 12, 2012 the additional information was received in the Sturtevant office. No further investigation or remediation is required at this time. This final closure decision is based on the correspondence and data provided, and is issued under ch. NR 726, Wisconsin Administrative Code.

The above noted property is an operating coal fired power plant located in a semi-industrial area in Pleasant Prairie, Wisconsin. There does not appear to be any plans in the near future for changing the use of the property to anything other then a power plant. The monitoring wells that were sampled in association with this investigation will remain in place and continue to be sampled in conjunction with a larger groundwater concern at the property.

If the property is ever not a power plant and does not have an industrial use then additional soil and groundwater samples will be necessary. However at this time no additional investigation is required in regards to the Tractor Garage Refueling Area.

The Department appreciates your efforts in addressing this environmental concern. If you have any questions regarding this letter feel free to contact me at 262-884-2341.

Sincerely.

Shanna L. Laube-Anderson

Hydrogeologist

Sturtevant Service Center